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QUB Centre for Medical Education. COVID related advice to be issued to medical students. Draft, v2, 16th Sep 2020. M Williams.


18th September 2020

Dear student,
 
As you start the new semester, and many have started already, COVID is prominent in all of our minds. Our priority is to keep you, staff and the public safe, recognising the need for you to continue your medical education. We hope the following FAQs will help.

Please read this whole document, and keep up with the latest guidance from the Centre for Medical Education, from QUB and from the PHA, which may change.

Best wishes,

 

Dr Michael Williams




and Professor Neil Kennedy,
CME COVID Coordinator



CME Director

With thanks to Dr Ciaran O’Gorman,  Dr Seamus McAleer, Mr David Norwood and Professor Mark Harbinson.

 
Q1 What do I do if I have symptoms of COVID?

If you have symptoms of COVID:

1. You must inform ALL of groups a, b and c below: 
a. 
QUB by going onto this QUB site:
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6ner6qW040mh6NbdI6HyhttEmBrbsE9JlZQYslaBsRRUNDhPVFcxVTZGR1dKQ1BYVUowU1RRUzgwVCQlQCN0PW
You must do this even if you already have informed other QUB staff 
If you are on Clinical Placement, you must inform your Clinical Supervisor AND the Trust's Undergraduate Office / GP Practice about your result as soon as possible.
Please complete an online “self-cert” to inform CME of your absence.  This will inform all relevant staff in CME of your absence.

If required contact Ms. Perpetua Lewis (p.lewis@qub.ac.uk) to avail of pastoral support.
2. You must self isolate and book a test 
If you are on placement, phone the appropriate COVID19 Helpline from the Health Trust in which you are placed, i.e. using one of the numbers here:

	Health Trust 
	COVID19 Helpline

	Belfast 
	02890-630010 

	Northern 
	02894-424401 

	Southern 
	02837-562600 

	South Eastern 
	02892-680803 

	Western 
	02871-611281 


The Health Trust will then arrange for you to receive a COVID19 test at their own Trust Testing Facility and will then phone them with the result within 48 hours.

If you are not on clinical placement, book a test on: www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
Your household contacts (but not non-household contacts) will also have to self isolate until you get your COVID test.

If the result is negative (and all other members of your household are negative), then you can return as long as you haven't had a fever for 48 hours.

Q2 What do I do if I test positive?

If you test positive for COVID 19
1. You must inform ALL of groups a, b and c below: 

QUB by phoning 028 90973550. You must phone this number even if you already have informed other QUB staff
Your Clinical Supervisor AND the Trust's Undergraduate Office / GP if you are on Clinical Placement. You may have received your test through the Trust and relevant Trust staff will know about your result, but if you got your test elsewhere, make sure Practice know about your result as soon as possible.
Please complete an online “self-cert” to inform CME of your absence.  This will inform all relevant staff in CME of your absence.

If required contact Ms. Perpetua Lewis (p.lewis@qub.ac.uk) to avail of pastoral support.
2. Also:
you must immediately self isolate for 10 days from symptom onset or from the date of your positive test, if you are asymptomatic (continue isolating if you have a fever on days 9 or 10)
members of your household must also self isolate for 14 days
For those in QUB accommodation, there is a process to support you (activated by phoning 028 90973550)
all students are encouraged to download the COVIDCareNI and the STOPCOVID apps.
If you test positive, you must 'inform' the app.
To avoid triggering the app when in clinical environments with Covid cases, Trusts advise staff to disable the app, or turn off their device’s Bluetooth when in clinical environments. In these environments students should always be wearing the appropriate PPE.
students on the same module will be notified that someone has tested positive, and will be advised to monitor themselves for relevant symptoms of COVID
Q3 What is ‘contact’?

Contact may be assessed on a case by case basis (so details are useful to know, such as duration of exposure, proximity of people and use of PPE such as facemasks), and the definition may evolve, but it is currently is defined as:

more than 15 minutes (continuously or cumulatively) within 2m with no PPE (e.g. no facemask) with someone who has tested positive, including 2 days before their symptoms began

face to face conversation within 1m for any length of time

conversations within 1m that are not face to face for over 1 minute

any physical contact with a case

sharing a vehicle with a case without appropriate face covering

being contacted as part of contact tracing by the STOPCOVIDNI app or by the PHA
Note that if you have been in a clinical area with COVID positive patients, then you should have been wearing level 2 PPE, and are not considered to have been 'in contact'.

Q4 What do I do if I am a contact of someone who is confirmed COVID positive?

If you have been in close contact with a confirmed (positive) case:

1. You must inform ALL of groups a, b and c below:: 
QUB by going onto this QUB site:
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6ner6qW040mh6NbdI6HyhttEmBrbsE9JlZQYslaBsRRUNDhPVFcxVTZGR1dKQ1BYVUowU1RRUzgwVCQlQCN0PW
You must do this even if you already have informed QUB staff 
If you are on Clinical Placement, you must inform your Clinical Supervisor AND the Trust's Undergraduate Office / GP Practice about your result as soon as possible.
Please complete an online “self-cert” to inform CME of your absence.  This will inform all relevant staff in CME of your absence.

If required contact Ms. Perpetua Lewis (p.lewis@qub.ac.uk) to avail of pastoral support..
2. You must self isolate for 14 days from your last contact with them
For contacts of a positive case, a negative test will not prevent the need for self isolation, given the incubation period of COVID.

You have to self isolate for 14 days, but ‘contacts of contacts’ don't, including household members.
Q5. Who should I contact for pastoral support in relation to COVID? 

Professor Mark Harbinson, Lead for Student Support: 
m.harbinson@qub.ac.uk
Perpetua Lewis, Student Support & Guidance Officer: 
p.lewis@qub.ac.uk
Year Pastoral Leads

Year 1: Dr Mairead Corrigan 
m.corrigan@qub.ac.uk
Year 2: Dr David Bell 

d.bell@qub.ac.uk
Year 3: Dr Ciaran Mulholland 
c.c.mulholland@qub.ac.uk
Year 4: Dr Aidan Cole 

a.cole@qub.ac.uk
Year 5: Dr Janitha Costa 
j.costa@qub.ac.uk 

Q6. Who should I contact if I am still unsure what to do? 

If you are not sure whether you need a COVID test or not, phone the NHS advice line: 111

If needed, please email Dr Michael Williams (m.williams@qub.ac.uk) with any queries..
For the latest guidance, please look at:

https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/covid-19-coronavirus/guidance-hsc-staff-healthcare-workers-and-care-providers/questions-and-answers
 
https://www.qub.ac.uk/home/coronavirus-faqs/information-for-students/
END.

